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Tom, pictured second from right, at the 2022 ODKF
Don Williams Memorial Golf Outing.

A caricature of Tom during his year as
Governor made by past Governor Bob Lynch.

Past Distinguished Governor Thomas B. “Tom” Crawford (2001-2002)
passed away at his home on Sunday, November 27, 2022. Tom was a 38-
year member of Kiwanis, joining the Kiwanis Club of West Toledo on
October 2, 1984. Tom maintained his membership in the Kiwanis Club of
West Toledo throughout his 38 years, while almost becoming a charter
member of the former Kiwanis Club of Mercy Children’s Hospital and
joining Ohio’s first virtual club, the All Ohio e-Medina club.

Tom as a native of Fairborn, Ohio, and a graduate of Wittenburg
University. After completing his undergraduate degree, Tom enrolled in
the College of Law at the University of Toledo. Tom left law school to
serve in the US Army during the Vietnam War. Tom rose to the rank of
Captain and led an Infantry Company during the conflict. He was
awarded a Purple Heart for his service in Vietnam.

Throughout his almost four decades of Kiwanis service, Tom lived the
life of a servant leader. He served his club, division, the District, and
Kiwanis International in numerous capacities. If there was a role to fill or
a task to get done, Tom was there to get it done. Often with a smile on
his face and a story about how he’d done it in the good old days.

In 2001-2002, Tom served the Ohio District as Governor. During
his year of service, in which he ensured Ohio Kiwanis was
“Honoring the Past … Imagining the Future,” Tom and his late
wife, past First Lady Mary Lou and his late son, Tom E, traveled
Ohio leading the District to a recent record in new club openings
and, in partnership with the Ohio District Kiwanis Foundation,
raising over $70,000 for Children’s Miracle Network hospitals
across the state of Ohio.

The Crawford family’s efforts on behalf of the District, allowed
Tom to be one of only 4 Ohio District Governors in the past 25
years to earn the honor of being Distinguished. Throughout his
District leadership and after, Tom remained active in his club and
community. He was a 20+ year Kiwanis advisor to the University
of Toledo Circle K club, a regular attendee of as many Kiwanis
golf outings as possible, a regular at most club service projects,
an avid youth baseball coach, and active member of his church.

Above all, Tom was a devoted father and grandfather to his surviving family members, his daughter Elizabeth Harmon
(David), grandson Austin, and granddaughter Hayden. Family was always the most important thing to Tom, and anyone
that had the opportunity to speak with him learned of Tom’s deep love for his Kiwanis family, but also of his deeper
love for his late wife Mary Lou, late son Tom E, daughter Beth, son-in-law David, and their children Austin and Hayden.
While Tom has passed, he will forever be in our memories and his legacy of service will live on. He was loved by many.
He will be missed greatly, but certainly will not be forgotten. Visitation will be Monday, December 5, from 2 PM -8 PM
at Newcomer Funeral Home, 4150 W. Laskey, Toledo, OH 43623. A memorial service will be held on Tuesday, December
6, at 11:00 at St. Matthews Episcopal Church, 5240 Talmadge Rd, Toledo, OH 43623. Internment will follow at Toledo
Memorial Park. All guests are invited to lunch at St. Matthews after the burial. A full obituary will be available at
https://www.newcomertoledo.com/.
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IN MEMORIAM
Volita "Vee" Reifsnyder, passed away peacefully on
Tuesday, November 22nd. Vee's service included many
committee assignments with the Portsmouth and Port
Clinton clubs. In 2007, she became a charter member of
the I-Next Kiwanis Internet Club. She served as Port
Clinton Kiwanis Club president from 1999 to 2000 and
was the first woman elected to serve as Ohio District
Treasurer from 2006 to 2007. In 2008 Vee was appointed
as Big Bird for the Past Lt. Governor's Association and
served as president of the Ohio District Kiwanis
Foundation in 2015-16. Please keep her family in your
thoughts.

Join Santa and the Berea Kiwanis Family on December 11
for Pancakes at the Baldwin Wallace Student Center
from 8:00AM  to 1:00PM.  $10 for all you can eat.




o h i o k i w a n i s . o r g

BUCKEYE BULLETIN
THE

f

UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS

December 2022     16

The Coldwater Kiwanis Club will once again be hosting the
Christmas at Memorial Park in Coldwater the month of
December with special activities on the weekends of December
2, 3, 4 and 10 and 11. 

Join the Kiwanis Club of Logan for a warm
bowl of home made bean soup after the
Winter Hike in Hocking Hills State Park on
January 21st. Hikers will meet at the
campground between 9:00 - 11:00 AM

 
















